January 17, 2023 meeting of the Monroe County Highway Committee


Meeting called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Chairperson David Pierce.

Members present: David Pierce, Wally Habhegger, Douglas Rogalla, Zach Zebell and Nodji VanWychen.
Members absent: None
Others present:  Highway Commissioner - David Ohnstad, Office Manager – Becky Pitel (via phone) and Town of Glendale Chairman – Raye Walz.
 Period of Public Comment – None at this time.
Last Meeting Minutes-Motion to approve the minutes of the December 20, 2022 regular meeting with a spelling correction to his last name made by Douglas Rogalla, seconded by Wally Habhegger.  All ayes, motion carried.
3.
 Vouchers presented as follows:
 

Month Vouchers -
$579,513.21

4.  Injury to Highways, Ordinance (Discussion & Decision)

Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad stated that he sent to ordinance draft to Corporation Counsel with the revisions that were discussed.  Ohnstad has also discussed this ordinance with the Town of Jefferson Chairman Jack Herricks.  He plans to attend the Wisconsin Town’s Association Meeting on February 16th at the Wilton American Legion to discuss with all the townships.  Town of Glendale Chairman Raye Walz expressed the damages to the highways, noting that the Town of Clifton will be more impacted.  Mr. Walz stated that there has been discussion about turning roads back into gravel in the Clifton area.  Walz also mentioned the time that was spent by the townships educating when the state passed the law for flashing yellow lights and still there is no enforcement.  Doug Rogalla recommends having a discussion with Mr. Herricks prior to the WTA meeting.  Wally Habhegger expressed that the county board is here to support all the townships in the county.  Mr. Habhegger would like to hear what happens at the WTA meeting before he passes this ordinance.  Habhegger suspects that we should listen and then likely pass this ordinance.  Zach Zebell questioned some of the wording on the ordinance in regards to shoe description.  Motion made by Douglas Rogalla to table this ordinance until next meeting date, seconded by Wally Habhegger.  All ayes, motion carried.

5.  Fleet Card Credit Limit Increase (Discussion & Decision)

Highway Commissioner Ohnstad stated that with the extraordinary increase in fuel costs over the past year, it has become necessary to increase the credit limit for fuel purchases on the Highway Department’s Fleet Card, from $15,000.00 to $30,000.00.  These cards are used primarily for fuel purchases for vehicles operating out of the Wilton Highway Garage which no longer has an on-site fueling facility, and also for fuel purchases from vendors throughout the county.  Motion made by Wally Habhegger to increase the fuel fleet card from $15,000 to $30,000, seconded by Zach Zebell.  All ayes, motion carried.
6.  Storage Building Design (Discussion)

Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad stated that the storage building design has been awarded to Jewell & Associates.  He noted that they have done work on this site previously and have background.  The committee discussed planning for the future in regards to power, water and sewer.
7.  Consultant Review Committee Meeting (Discussion & Decision)

Ohnstad explained that the RFPs close on January 24th for CTH PC and CTH P.  Motion made by Nodji VanWychen to have a meeting for Monday, January 30th at 9 a.m., seconded by David Pierce.  All ayes, motion carried.

8.   Commissioner Report (Discussion)
· There is a bid ad out for proposals for CTH I and CTH W.  The ad is running January 12th & 19th for the installation of crushed aggregate by contract.  Ohnstad does not feel the department has enough time.

· The new hydraulic excavator is in at the dealership waiting for the bucket.  We are anticipating delivery the first part of February.  

· The tractor backhoe is coming from Brooks and should be in February to March.  We anticipate to auction off our used backhoe after we get the new one.

· Bids were let January 10th for the CTH U Bridge.  We received a low bid of $790k, with a $1 million dollar projection.  The CTH PP Bridge (south of State Hwy 21), received a low bid from Larson Construction of $507k with a $606k projection.  This frees up $330k in the capital improvement fund.

· The ATV routes have been requested and are in preliminary review with the WDOT.

· Last week we did a lane closure for debris clean up.  We got ice in 8 minutes south of the I90 corridor.

· We have a candidate for our final field position.  We are continuing to look for a candidate for the Office Manager position.

9.  Future Agenda Items


Next meeting date set February 20th at 9 a.m...   We will look at further addressing a resolution for horseshoes.
Motion to adjourn at 10:21 a.m. by Wally Habhegger, seconded by Nodji VanWychen.  All ayes, motion carried.
Page 2 of 2

